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The following proposal was approved by the Graduate Council March 27, 2001:

Proposal for a Graduate Certificate in Health Communication

The proposal for a Graduate Certificate in Health Communication will be aimed
primarily at individuals interested in developing specialized knowledge and research
expertise in health communication that could be applied within both academic and non

academic settings.
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Michael T. Nietzel

Dean of the Graduate School
The Patterson Office Tower
CAMPUS 0027

Dear Dean Nietzel:

I enthusiastically endorse the Proposal for the Graduate Certificate in Health
Communication, which has the unanimous approval of the College Faculty Council and the Graduate
Faculty in Communication. The new program will have a very positive impact on our Graduate
Program in Communication by offering students in our program as well as those from other graduate
programs at the University the opportunity to develop a specialization in the growing area of health
coinmunication.

As you know we have already attracted more than $25 million in federal grants in health
communication, and our doctoral program has been ranked 1% in the country in health
communication (applied communication) by the National Communication Association. This new

certificate program is a logical extension of our current efforts in this area and will undoubtedly
attract more graduate students into our courses.

Thanks for considering this proposal.

Sincerely,

'/ yd

_ / 1/David Johason
ean
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To: Michael T. Nietzel
Dean of the Graduate School

The Patterson Office Tower /\[\[\56"
CAMPUS 002
From: Roy L. Moore, Asso iat:m\)/a%Graduate Studies
Date: January 26, 2001 e

Subject: Proposal for Graduate Certificate in Health Communication

Attached please find a proposal for a Graduate Certificate in Health Communication, which
has been unanimously approved by the Graduate Faculty in Communication and the Faculty Council
of the College of Communications and Information Studies. 1 am requesting approval of this
program, which we would like to offer beginning in fall 2001. The certificate program meets all of
the guidelines outlined in the September 2000 “Guidelines for Graduate Certificate Curricula” for
the Graduate School. No new courses would need to be created, and no additional faculty will need

to be hired.

We are very excited about the opportunity to establish this new program and look forward
to hearing your decision. If you have any questions or need additional information, please do not
hesitate to ask. Thanks for your careful consideration of this proposal.

An Equal Opportunity University




Proposal for Graduate Certificate in Health Communication

Effective fall 2001, the Graduate Program in Communication would offer a Certificate in Health
Communication, which would be available to (a) students in the Ph.D. and M.A. programs in
Communication, (b) students in other doctoral programs at the university and (c) post baccalaureate students.
The Certificate Program would be aimed primarily at individuals interested in developing specialized
knowledge and research expertise in health communication that could be applied within both academic and
non academic settings. Students are expected to have a background in social or behavioral science prior to
entering the program.

During the last 15 years the Graduate Faculty in Communication have obtained more than $25
million in federal grants in health communication, the doctoral Program has been ranked 11® in the country
in health communication (applied communication) by the National Communication Association and three
of our graduate students have been awarded prestigious National Cancer Institute internships. At least one-
third of our 24 Graduate Faculty Members are actively involved in health communication research. The
Associate Dean for Graduate Studies would serve as the Graduate Certificate Director.

To earn the Certificate in Health Communication, a student would complete the following courses:

1. CIT 671 “Proseminar in Health Communication” 3 credit hours
2. CIT 771 “Seminar in Health Communication” 3 credit hours
3. CIT 775 “Seminar in Health Communication Campaigns” 3 credit hours

Elective (one course from the following)

4. CJT 780 “Special Topics in Communication” 3 credit hours
(focusing on a health communication topic)

or CIT 790 “Research Problems in Communication”
(focusing on a health communication project)

or Graduate Course in medical informatics

TOTAL 12 credit hours

Each student who completes the program would be recognized by the Graduate School as having
completed a Certificate in Health Communication. Approximately 10-12 students would be expected to be
enrolled in the certificate program each year. No changes would be necessary to the current curriculum. The
program would be similar to those offered in Gerontology, Environmental Science and Behavioral Science.

Approved unanimously by the Graduate Program Committee on 11/20/00.
Approved unanimously by the Graduate Faculty in Communication on 11/20/00.
Approved unanimously by the Faculty Council of the College of Communications & Information

Studies on 1/16/01.
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Michael T. Nietzel

Dean of the Graduate School
The Patterson Office Tower
CAMPUS 0027

Dear Dean Nietzel:

I enthusiastically endorse the Proposal for the Graduate Certificate in Health
Communication, which has the unanimous approval of the College Faculty Council and the Graduate
Faculty in Communication. The new program will have a very positive impact on our Graduate
Program in Communication by offering students in our program as well as those from other graduate
programs at the University the opportunity to develop a specialization in the growing area of health
communication.

As you know we have already attracted more than $25 million in federa] grants in health
communication, and our doctoral program has been ranked 11% in the country in health
communication (applied communication) by the National Communication Association. This new
certificate program is a logical extension of our current efforts in this area and will undoubtedly

attract more graduate students into our courses,

Thanks for considering this proposal.

Sincerely,
77
s/
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From: Roy L. Moore, Assog¢iate De/n Graduate Studies
Date: January 26, 2001
Subject: Proposal for Graduate Certificate in Health Communication

Attached please find a proposal for 2 Graduate Certificate in Health Communication, which
has been unanimously approved by the Graduate Faculty in Communication and the Faculty Council
of the College of Communications and Information Studies. I am requesting approval of this
program, which we would like to offer beginning in fall 2001. The certificate program meets all of
the guidelines outlined in the September 2000 “Guidelines for Graduate Certificate Curricula” for
the Graduate School. No new courses would need to be created, and no additional faculty will need

to be hired.

We are very excited about the opportunity to establish this new program and look forward
to hearing your decision. If you have any questions or need additional information, please do not
hesitate to ask. Thanks for your careful consideration of this proposal.

An Equal QOpportunity University




Proposal for Graduate Certificate in Health Communication

Effective fall 2001, the Graduate Program in Communication would offer a Certificate in Health
Communication, which would be available to (a) students in the Ph.D. and M.A. programs in
Communication, (b) students in other doctoral programs at the university and (c) post baccalaureate students.
The Certificate Program would be aimed primarily at individuals interested in developing specialized
knowledge and research expertise in health communication that could be applied within both academic and
non academic settings. Students are expected to have a background in social or behavioral science prior to

entering the program.

During the last 15 years the Graduate Faculty in Communication have obtained more than $25
million in federal grants in health communication, the doctoral Program has been ranked 11% in the country
in health communication (applied communication) by the National Communication Association and three
of our graduate students have been awarded prestigious National Cancer Institute internships. At least one-
third of our 24 Graduate Faculty Members are actively involved in health communication research. The
Associate Dean for Graduate Studies would serve as the Graduate Certificate Director.

To eam the Certificate in Health Communication, a student would complete the following courses:

1. CIJT 671 “Proseminar in Health Communication” 3 credit hours
2. CIT 771 “Seminar in Health Communication” 3 credit hours
3. CIT 775 “Seminar in Health Communication Campaigns™ 3 credit hours

Elective (one course from the following)

4. CIT 780 “Special Topics in Communication” 3 credit hours
(focusing on a health communication topic)

or CJT 790 “Research Problems in Communication”
(focusing on a health communication project)

or Graduate Course in medical informatics

TOTAL 12 credit hours

Each student who completes the program would be recognized by the Graduate School as having
completed a Certificate in Health Communication. Approximately 10-12 students would be expected to be
enrolled in the certificate program each year. No changes would be necessary to the current curriculun. The
program would be similar to those offered in Gerontology, Environmental Science and Behavioral Science.

Approved unanimously by the Graduate Program Committee on 11/20/00.
‘Approved unanimously by the Graduate Faculty in Communication on 11/20/00.
Approved unanimously by the Faculty Council of the College of Communications & Information

Studies on 1/16/01.
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Michael T. Nietzel

Dean of the Graduate School
The Patterson Office Tower
CAMPUS 0027

Dear Dean Nietzel:

I enthusiastically endorse the Proposal for the Graduate Certificate in Health
Communication, which has the unanimous approval of the College Faculty Council and the Graduate
Faculty in Communication. The new program will have a very positive impact on our Graduate
Program in Communication by offering students in our program as well as those from other graduate
programs at the University the opportunity to develop a specialization in the growing area of health

communication.

As you know we have already attracted more than $25 million in federal grants in health
communication, and our doctoral program has been ranked 11% in the country in health
communication (applied communication) by the National Communication Association. This new
certificate program is a logical extension of our current efforts in this area and will undoubtedly

attract more graduate students into our courses.

Thanks for considering this proposal.

Sincerely
/77
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From: Roy L. Moore, Asso iafe D7zn Graduate Studies
Date: January 26, 2001
Subject: Proposal for Graduate Certificate in Health Communication

Attached please find a proposal for a Graduate Certificate in Health Communication, which
has been unanimously approved by the Graduate Faculty in Communication and the Faculty Council
of the College of Communications and Information Studies. I am requesting approval of this
program, which we would like to offer beginning in fall 2001. The certificate program meets all of
the guidelines outlined in the September 2000 “Guidelines for Graduate Certificate Curricula” for
the Graduate School. No new courses would need to be created, and no additional faculty will need

to be hired.

We are very excited about the opportunity to establish this new program and look forward
to hearing your decision. If you have any questions or need additional information, please do not
hesitate to ask. Thanks for your careful consideration of this proposal.

An Equal Opportusily University




Proposal for Graduate Certificate in Health Communication

. Effective fall 2001, the Graduate Program in Communication would offer a Certificate in Health
Communication, which would be available to (a) students in the Ph.D. and M.A. programs in
Communication, (b) students in other doctoral programs at the university and (c) post baccalaureate students.
The Certificate Program would be aimed primarily at individuals interested in developing specialized
knowledge and research expertise in health communication that could be applied within both academic and
non academic settings. Students are expected to have a background in social or behavioral science prior to
entering the program.

During the last 15 years the Graduate Faculty in Communication have obtained more than $25
million in federal grants in health communication, the doctoral Program has been ranked 11% in the country
in health communication (applied communication) by the National Communication Association and three
of our graduate students have been awarded prestigious National Cancer Institute intenships. At least one-
third of our 24 Graduate Faculty Members are actively involved in health communication research. The
Associate Dean for Graduate Studies would serve as the Graduate Certificate Director.

To earn the Certificate in Health Communication, a student would complete the following courses:

1. CIT 671 “Proseminar in Health Communication” 3 credit hours
2. CiT 771 “Seminar in Health Communication” 7 3 credit hours
3. CIT 775 “Seminar in Health Communication Campaigns” 3 credit hours

Elective (one course from the following)

4. CJIT 780 “Special Topics in Communication” 3 credit hours
(focusing on a health communication topic)

or CJT790 = *“Research Problems in Communication”
(focusing on a health communication project)

or Graduate Course in medical informatics

TOTAL 12 credit hours

Each student who completes the program would be recognized by the Graduate School as having
completed a Certificate in Health Communication. Approximately 10-12 students would be expected to be
enrolled in the certificate program each year. No changes would be necessary to the current curriculum. The
program would be similar to those offered in Gerontology, Environmental Science and Behavioral Science.

Approved unanimously by the Graduate Program Committee on 11/20/00.
Approved unanimously by the Gradnate Faculty in Communication on 11/20/00.
Approved unanimously by the Faculty Council of the College of Communications & Information

Studies on 1/16/01.




GRADUATE COUNCIL MINUTES
March 27, 2001

The Graduate Council met March 27, 2001, in Room 318 Patterson Office Tower, Dean
Michael Nietzel presided.

Members present: Dr. Jonathan Allison
Dr. Eric Anderman
Dr. Peter Crooks
Dr. John Garen
Dr. Hans Gesund
Dr. Laura Jolly
Dr. Douglass Kalika
Dr. Mark Meier
Dr. Dexter Speck
Dr. John Thelin
Dr. Emest Yanarella
Ms. Mary Kelly
Ms. Erin Manning
Ms. Gina Owens

Members absent: Dr. Kim Anderson
Dr. Michael Barrett
Dr. Cynthia Beeman
Dr, Dan Frank
Dr, Robert Harmon
Dr. Brian MacPherson
Dr. David Sogin

Minutes
The minutes of the February 27, 2001 meeting were approved.

New Items
New items were distributed and assigned to respective subcommittees.

Action Items

Extension of Time for Mr. R. Wayne Baldwin

The Council approved an extension of time for Mr. R. Wayne Baldwin to the end of the
Eight Week Summer Session, 2002. Within this period of time, Mr. Baldwin will
complete all requirernents for the masters degree.




Extension of Time for Ms. Emilia Gonzalez-Clements

The Council approved an extension of time for Ms. Emilia Gonzalez-Clements to the end
of the Second Summer Session, 2003. Within this period of time, Ms. Gonzalez-
Clements will complete all requirements for the doctoral degree.

Extension of Time for Ms. Donna Rathke

The Council approved an extension of time for Ms. Donna Rathke to the end of the
Spring Session, 2003. Within this period of time, Ms. Rathke will complete all
requirements for the doctoral degree in Music.

Extenston of Time for Mr. Carl Rollins

The Council approved an extension of time for Mr. Carl Rollins to the end of the Fall
Semester, 2002. Within this period of time, Mr. Rollins will complete ail requirements
for the doctoral degree.

Dr. John Thelin summarized the applications for dropping CJT 650, CJT 721, and CJT
782. The Council voted and approved for the courses to be dropped.

An application to change DIP 720 was investigated by Dr. John Garen. After speaking
with Dr. Eugene Gholz, Dr. Garen was satisfied with the responses given and
recommended approval. The Council voted and approved the change.

The Council voted and approved the changes to PM 661 with the modification made to
question 8: Will changing this course change the degree requirements in one or more
programs? The answer should read ‘no’. Dr. Dexter Speck was the investigator,

Dr. Laura Jolly presented the application for LAW 931 to be allowed to count for
graduate credit. The Council voted and approved.

Three nominations to Full Graduate Faculty membership were reviewed and discussed by
the Council. It was voted and approved that Drs. Manivannan and Zhang will go forward
to the Vice President and Chancellor for review. Council agreed that Dr, Jaynes’
nomination be returned to Computer Science noting Council’s concern; he will continue
in Associate Graduate Faculty status.




NEW COURSES

College of Law

LAW 931

State and Local Tax (2-3)

This course provides an introduction to the fundamentals of state and local
taxation, a subject that has become increasingly important as the economy
has expanded across state lines and state and local governments have
sought new ways to finance government. The course will focus primarily
on the constitutional limitations on state and local taxation and the recent
Supreme Court decisions in the area. It will also include coverage of the
states” various approaches to the taxation of corporate income. The course
will generally be offered every other spring.

COURSE CHANGES

THE GRADUATE SCHOOL

Patterson School of Diplomacy & International Commerce

DIP 720

Change to:
DIP 720

Economic Statecraft (3)
Change in description.

Economic Statecraft (3)

This course introduces students to a range of economic foreign policy
tools. The goal is to familiarize students with the toolbox of economic
statecraft including types of negotiations for defining international
economic “rules,” dispute resolution mechanisms and sanctions techniques
for enforeing international agreements, and foreign aid and economic
santions intended to further both economic and political ends. At the end
of the course, each student should understand the conditions under which
each policy tool is likely to be appropriate and successful, Each student
would also be able to explain the research strategies that allow analysts
and policy-makers to explain and predict the effectiveness of each policy
instrument.

COLLEGE OF MEDICINE

Department of Preventive Medicine and Environmental Health

PM 661

Industrial Hygiene Sampling (3)
Change in title, description.




Change to:
PM 661 Occupational and Environmental Sampling (3)

PM 661 is a lecture/laboratory/field practicum covering sampling and
analysis techniques for Occupational and Environmental assessment and
monitoring. The laboratory experiments are intended to simulate typical
measurement situations and to provide a basis for selection of sampling
techniques and critical evaluation of laboratory results. The concepts
common to each type of analysis and sampling method are these: (1) the
identification of situations where this is appropriate; (2) the limitations
inherent in the method (and what specific factors in the sampling situation
might prevent accurate application of that approach); (3) the use of quality
control procedures in sampling and analysis to verify the reliability and
accuracy of the results; (4) correct expression of the results in terms
applicable to occupational standards. One Red Mile building project and
field sampling projects will allow the class to design, implement, and
evaluate sampling results as well as prepare formal reports of the projects.

DROP COURSES

COLLEGE OF COMMUNICATION AND INFORMATION STUDIES
Department of Communication

CJT 650 Communication, Language and Culture (3)

CJT 721 Seminar in Intrapersonal Comm (3)

CJT 782 Seminar in Strategic Communication (3)




